
, 

Mrs. Louise Y. Garofalo 
749 Calh un Avenue 
Bronx, N w York 10465 

Dear Mrs . Gar~falo: 

December 29, 1972 

We are e . tremely grateful for your wi 11 i ngness t~ 
be a St . Vartan Steward, and for your gcn rosity 
in donating $100 in your capacity as a Steward. 

We hope ~his will be a beginning in establishing 
true stetardship in our Church. 

A special lapel pin is being prepared for Stewar~s; 
as soon s they are ready we will be very pleased 
to send you one which we earnestly hope you will 
wear . 

It is ou hope thtt you will renew your stewardship 
regularlJ each yeal·, about ~1hich we will be 1n 
touch with you . 

Thank yoJ again, and very best wishes. 
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Sincerely, 

Jack Antreassian 
Executive Director 


